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It will be noted that the drainage works referred to were carried out 
towards the end of a ten year period of exceptionally dry summers. If 
one looks at the previous ten years (1958-67) it will be seen that there 
was a complete reversal of conditions. 

I was undortunate (or fortunate) enough to attempt to drain land at 
the beginning of this wet period and found that a drainage scheme 
would tolerate one wet Summer but that the cumulative effect of 
poaching during successive wet Summers caused a complete 
breadkdown in soil conditions and a magnificent sward of Juncus 
effusus. 

I am confident that, given similar conditions to the 1958-67 
period, the drainage in question will prove equally ineffective. 

What a pity the" £ 1.8 million spent from 1949-7 6" was not used 
for planting Sitka Spruce. Some of these "Tree Farms" would now be 
yielding £150 per ha/per annum in thilllllngS, with a final crop worth 
£15,000 per ha only 12 years away. 

Mount Callan, 
Inagh, 
Co. Clare 

Yours sincerely, 
Robert Tottenhan 

P.S. - It is of interest that the County Leitrim Resource Survey was 
carried out during the ten year dry period referred to, and this should 
be borne in mind when reading the Conclusions and Development 
Proposals in Part IV. (c.f. Part II, p. 72, last para. and Table 51). 

Dear Sir, 
Beyond this brief note your former editor's letter in the last issue of 

Irish Forestry compels no further response. If any of your readers "So 
wish they could read once again the editorial in question and my 
response to it and draw their own conclusions on matters of clarity 
and precision. The reader after all is the final judge on all written 
material! 

Yours faithfully, 
P. MacOscair 


